
Resident Surveys – Background 
Since 2016 DHCD has been working with the Center for Survey Research (CSR) at the University of 
Massachusetts Boston to survey residents in the state public housing units it oversees. The surveys are 
confidential, mailed directly to residents, and returned to CSR by mail (or, starting in 2019, completed on-line). 
CSR surveys residents of elderly/disabled units (also known as Chapter 667) and family units (also known as 
Chapter 200 and Chapter 705).   
 
During each round all units are mailed surveys, with one exception: in the case of the twelve housing 
authorities with more than 225 c.200 family units, a randomly selected group of 225 units was surveyed at 
each housing authority. This group was determined to be large enough to generate statistically useful results. 
In both rounds, responses from c.200 and c.705 residents are always combined. 
 

Round One Surveys (2016 – 2018) 
In Round One of the surveys, CSR surveyed residents of elderly/disabled units (c.667) in three groups in the 
Fall of 2016, 2017 and 2018. CSR surveyed residents of family units (c.705 and c.200) in the Spring of 2016. 
(Note: there are many more c.667 units, so they were broken down into three groups). 
 
 

Round Two Surveys (2019 – 2022)  
Round Two of the surveys began in 2019. CSR surveyed about one-third of the elderly/disabled units in Fall 
2019, Fall 2021, and Fall 2022. CSR surveyed all family units in Fall 2020. 
 

 

Round Three Surveys (2023 – 2027)  
Round Three of the surveys began in 2023. CSR surveyed about one-third of the elderly/disabled units and 
one-third of family units in Fall 2023.  


